
Falmouth Track Club 
 

Monthly Board of Directors Meeting  
 

July 23, 2012 
 

The Monthly Meeting of the Falmouth Track Club was held at the new FTC Offices on July 23, 
2012.  The meeting was called to order at 7:13 pm by President Bob Richards.  Present were 
Bob Richards, Doris Beatty, Courtney Bird, Julie Waite, Jack and Wendy Carroll, Jim Preisig, 
Mary Tolland, John Banner, Jim Ainsworth. 
 
President's Report – Bob Richards - Working on Ken Gartner to get a FTC team to participate 
in the CCM Invitational Relay. 

Vice President’s Report – No report  

Secretary’s Report – The minutes for the June meeting were accepted as presented with the 
correction of spelling of Jim Preisig's name. 

Treasurer’s Report – Hindy Richards not available for the meeting, will present her report at 
the August meeting.   
 
Membership – Doris Beatty reported for membership year 2012, 51 unpaid members, 171 paid 
members. The unpaid members have had enough notice and will be removed from the e-mail 
list beginning of August.  They will remain on the membership list as inactive members. 
 
Members at Large Cape Cod Marathon Invitational - 5 teams have been invited; CCAC, Thirsty 
Irish Runners, Wampanoag, Colonial Runners and Bayside Runners at Plymouth.  John is 
working on a trophy. 
 
Seagull Six – Mike Norton- No report given. 
 
Cape Cod Marathon – Courtney Bird reported that there are about 712 marathoners 735 half 
marathon, 58 relay teams and about 60 for the Chowdah Challenge.  2 positions need to be 
filled, Matt at the finish line and a transpiration  person.  More items are needed for the goodie 
bags. 
 
Youth Program – Jim Preisig - Finished first week, there are 5 coaches this year but need 
more volunteers to help out. Things are going well at the high school field and he is happy with 
all the coaches. 
 
Clothing – Mary Tolland reported that supplier Jeff Burton will have new men's and women's 
FTC singlets and short and long sleeve shirts in time for members to wear in the Falmouth Road 
Race. 
 
Race Reimbursement – John Banner reported that applications for reimbursement are down 
from last year, probably due to the stricter criteria.   
 
Race Timing – Courtney Bird – no report 
 



Special Events – For Carolyn Bird, Courtney announced that the band is in place for the party 
after FRR.  Also John Banner will be setting up booth at the FRR expo starting Thursday night 
thru Saturday and he will be looking for volunteers to help man it. 
 
Website – The the new web site is up and running 
 
Track Workouts - Carl Gustafson will be heading up the Wednesday works and he will be 
sending out e-mails to participants on his list 
 
Coffee O – Ken Gartner – No report given 
 
Main Street Mile – Jack Carroll reported that the everything is in place for the MSM, it has been 
approved by the Town, medals have been ordered along with t-shirts and brochures.  First 250 
participants will get a medal and awards can be picked up at the Recreation Center after the 
event.  Need to beef up the volunteer pool.  
 
Old Business – No report given 
 
New Business – None 
 
Adjournment 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:29 pm.    
Minutes recorded by Doris Beatty 


